Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – December 11, 2019

Call to Order – At 1900 by Director J. Prenevost
Roll Call – Chief Dragt, Director B. Burr, Director M. Ballenger, Director J. Prenevost, Director J. Walker, Director J, Myers, Sam Dragt and Engineer Todd Cockrum.
Additions to Agenda – District Policy will be added to New Business.
Comments from the Floor – None
Approval of November 13, 2019 Minutes – Director J. Walker moved to approve the minutes. Director J. Myers seconded the motion. Motion Passed.
Correspondence – None
Unfinished Business – Station 2 we are looking at a Grand Opening in the Spring. The air compressor will probably be replaced after Christmas. It is still under warranty.
Treasurers Report – Still where we are supposed to be. We have a few items that are looking high because of vehicle maintenance. Dispatch assessment is over again this year. We are voting in December to change the way we are being billed. We are paying the dispatch fees and Station 2 payment. We have one other large payment in about March for the last Tender payment. Down payment on the new Engine will be $100,000.00 with the first payment being in December of 2020. We have received about 67% of our taxes already. I an still expecting about $147,000.00 yet to come in. Director M. Ballenger made the motion to pay the bills. Director J. Myers seconded. Motion passed.
New Business – SDAO has put out that the State of Oregon has a requirement as of January 1, 2020 we must have a “Workplace Harassment Policy” in place. Director M. Ballenger moved to accept Board policy B-108 Workplace Harassment. Director J. Walker seconded the motion. Motion Passed. We would like to purchase an additional set of extrication equipment to finish off our equipment needs. This would put a full set on each engine so no matter which engine arrived on scene it would have a full compliment of equipment. I have received 2 quotes on the equipment. 1 shows what the prices would be if we wait to purchase the 2nd is if we were to purchase now with a discount for a GOP. 1 is approximately $40,0000.00 the 2nd is about $32,000.00. This additional set is compatible with our current equipment and interchangeable. Board approved the purchase of the equipment.
Chiefs Update – Calls – 13 Medical in, 1 out; 7 MVA in, 2 out; 0 Structure Fires in, 0 out; 0 Brush Fires in, 2 out; 25 Calls total. Fire Academy is wrapping up with Hazmat class this weekend. Final testing will be January 4, 2020. We have 6 total in the class, 2 of which are Cadets. We had a cold snap that damaged a few seals on the older engine. We tried to fix a few of the seals our self however it did not fix the issues. We have sent the engine into the shop for a price and possible fix. We have taken the utility truck and turns in into a squad for medical calls from station 2. We have used my canopy to secure the equipment on that truck. We have purchased 3 new canopies and an extenda-bed. On our current Squad the canopy door has broken at the welds. There is not a good way to repair that issue. Tomorrow night is the Christmas Dinner for the Organization. Saturday is the Community Dinner. Next year we will be holding the Community Dinner at the High School. We received 2 large donations that has paid for the entire event. Saturday the Pine Needlers presented the Fire District with an $800.00 check for a grant. $300.00 will be used for Water rescue swim flippers and $500.00 was granted to purchase new tables. We have an order in for 18 tables and 70 chairs for $2900.00.
Board Comments – 2 days the decorations on the bridge have not been working. Is there something wrong? Happy Birthday Director J. Walker.
Next Meeting January 8, 2020
Adjourned – 1935
[image: image1.emf]X

Jason Prenevost

Board President

[image: image2.emf]X

Mike Ballenger

Board Vice President


[image: image3.emf]X

Bob Burr

Board Secretary/Treasurer

[image: image4.emf]X

June Walker

Board Director


[image: image5.emf]X

John Myers

Board Director


